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Kesher Zion Mission Statement:  Kesher Zion Synagogue seeks to encourage the 

involvement of its members and create a special sense of belonging, while 

stressing the joy within Judaism.  Our egalitarian synagogue is committed to 

meeting the religious, social, educational, and cultural needs of its members within 

the framework of the Conservative Movement.  Kesher Zion Synagogue also 

recognizes its responsibilities to provide a public place of worship, to observe 

Jewish life cycle events, and to support the local community and the State of 

Israel.    
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Notes from Cantor Kevin D. Wartell 

MITZVAHS…MITZVAHS…MITZVAHS! 

 

It’s wintertime…the cold weather is upon us for those who have not   
escaped to the warmer regions of our world! 

 

It is so easy to hibernate…to stay warm and isolated in our homes     
during the winter months. 

 

That, however, does not equate to the hibernation of our souls 

 

I would like to highlight for you the ways in which we attempt to teach Jewish moral behavior as 
our children evolve into becoming Bar or Bat Mitzvah.  

 

By doing Mitzvot they become God’s angels and do G-d’s work on earth. 

 

The challenge has always been how to accentuate the Mitzvah part of the bar or bat Mitzvah   
ceremony. 

 

One does not become BAR MITZVAHED OR BAT MITZVAHED. 

 

Becoming a Jewish adult is the attainment of a lifelong state of being. Once we turn that magical 
age, a life of conduct begins in which we perform Mitzvot to make the world we live in a better 
place for our neighbors, for ourselves, and for the next generation of humanity. 

 

Therefore, ask yourself, even as we tend to physically hibernate from the winds of winter…how 
can I change this world into a better place than when I came into it? 

 

During the chilliest of the winter nights, try warming up your Soul by caring and giving to others. 
Trust me, that warmth you will feel inside is much more rewarding than eating all those comfort 
foods we crave to digest during the midst of the winter season. 

 

Very early in my career, I was introduced to Danny Siegel, the maven of Moral Jewish Education 
in America. 

 

Danny teaches us that finding Mitzvah heroes and allowing them to be role models for our own 
positive behavior is the key to living a moral and ethical life. 

 

If you want to learn more about Mitzvah Heroes, go to the website www.mitzvaheroesfund.org 

 

http://www.mitzvaheroesfund.org
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We all need “hearing hearts”…”Oh G-d, give me a hearing heart.  

Let my heart hear the wings of a hawk, 

The crane, the eagle, and the owl, 

The angelic reds and blues of the macaw, 

The angels. 

 

Let my heart hear the tides, 

The sap flow to syrup in the trees, 

The fires in the rock in the heart of the earth, 

The conversation of the stars. 

 

Let me hear sweet Torah, 

Truths unshakeable, 

Prophecy alive. 

 

Let my heart, human, hear tearing hearts, 

In the final stages of repair, 

Tears wiped away by kindly hands 

Soft as irises unfolding. 

 

In whatever my heart hears, 

Let me hear Your voice. 

 

( 1st Kings 3:9 ) 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

We have a choice. We can look into a mirror and see a person unable to see the need of others or we can be 
heroes by reaching out to others, made in G-d’s image. 

 

As Dr. Ron Wolfson, eminent Family Jewish Educator teaches, “the difference between feeling like a lump of 
dust and feeling as if the whole world was created for you depends on whether you can activate the spark of 
divinity within!” 

 

Happy Mitzvah making to all! 

 

Cantor Kevin 



 4 
KZ  December 2021-December 2022  Calendar 
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KZ Social Action Committee 

The KZ Social Action 
Committee thanks    
everyone for donating 
school supplies to  
benefit Safe Berks.  

 

Our donations       
were very much          
appreciated. 

Pictured left to right: Mindy McIntosh and Cynthia Balchunas. Cindy is dropping off the KZ  donations  

to Safe Berks.  
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Mazel Tov 

Mazel Tov Cantor Wartell!   

The Jewish Theological Seminary of America is honoring Kesher Zion’s 

Cantor Kevin Wartell.   

Cantor Kevin will receive his honorary doctoral degree in a ceremony 

which will take place on     February 2, 2022 in New York. 

The JTS extends this award to only a select group of cantors to recognize 

their important achievements and excellence in leadership. 

This will be Cantor Wartell’s  second honorary doctorate as he was 

awarded his first in April, 2010 from the Hebrew Union College – Jewish 

Institute of Religion. 

Congratulations Cantor Wartell.  It is an honor well deserved. 

Kesher Zion BOD 

 

MAZEL TOV 

To Beth and Robert Caster on the birth of their grandson                                

Everett Shia Caster            

To Jan & Jonathan Simon on the birth of their grandson, 

Grant Benjamin Simon 

To Carole & Michael on the birth of their granddaughter, 

Brooks Acadia Shipe 

WINTER WEATHER  

For current Kesher Zion                          

bad weather closings: 

Call the office  

(610) 374-1763 
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Sponsor a  
Kiddush 

Celebrate your   

special occasion 

with your           

congregational  

family.  

For more              

information on 

sponsoring a     

Kiddush... 

please contact the        

Synagogue office 

at: (610) 374-1763 

or email:  

Torah Fund Campaign  

                                         Five Wonderful Reasons To Support Torah Fund 
 
     I have written about Torah Fund for many years.  I have asked all of you to 
give whatever donations you could to support this facet of The Jewish Theologi-
cal Society for Conservative Judaism.  This year is no different.  The only differ-
ence is that COVID-19 has changed the way we look at the world and life.  To-
rah Fund Campaigning has taken a pause and will not have a new theme or a 
gift pin.  They are continuing the B’Yachad (together) Campaign as we are all 
still “in this together” and our goals and needs have not changed. 
 
     The Women’s League for Conservative Judaism has sent me material to help 
in my solicitations.  Since there is no point in changing their words I am una-
shamedly passing them along to you: 
 
Reason #5:  It’s an opportunity to continue to demonstrate your commitment to 
our work in helping provide quality education, resources and scholarships at our 
Jewish institutions of higher education. 
 
Reason #4:  Your donation shows your gratitude for the ways our rabbis, can-
tors, educators, professors, social workers, Jewish professionals and camp staff 
continued to provide essential care, services, training and guidance to our Jew-
ish communities throughout the pandemic. 
 
Reason #3:  The costs of quality education continue to rise and many academic 
institutions cut budgets and resources.  Your gift will help to maintain excellence 
in Jewish education and in the development of our future leaders. 
 
Reason #2:  When you give to Torah Fund you are in sync with caring individu-
als who value knowledge and learning and recognize the importance of equip-
ping our future generation with leadership skills. 
 
And the #1 reason:  Your contribution helps fortify the Jewish people and ensure 
our bright future. 
 
     So I am asking you to add a donation to The Torah Fund when your New 
Year dues statement to Kesher Zion arrives. 
Please help by giving! 
 
     Wishing you all a Happy, Healthy, COVID-free New Year    
     Arlene Ehrlich 
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CONDOLENCES   

To Brett Miller, Dr. Ellis Freidman             

and family on the passing of                        

Pamela Friedman Wolf 

 

To Carol Goldberg                                         

and family on the passing of                       

Mark Goldberg 

KZ Google Group KZ uses Google groups to email weekly infor-

mation, such as our weekly Shabbat Bulletin 

(Catch-Up Flier). We also use this platform to 

email  updates, events,  announcements, 

etc. 

If you are currently not receiving emails from 

our group, please let us know if you would 

like to be added. Email: kesherzionoffice@gmail.com 

KZ Website:  www.kesherzion.org Facebook Page:                

Lenore Meyerson                                                                

KZ Bulletin Editor                                                                    
kzsecretary@entermail.net 

THANK YOU NOTES 

Thank  you for the Leagrams and 

birthday wishes, they brightened my 

day. 

~ Lila Shapiro 

Thank you for all of your cards, 

Leagrams , and phone calls for our  

66th Wedding Anniversary . 

~Shirley & Bob Kauffman 

Thank you for the kind birthday     

wishes!  

~Doris Leisawitz 

A big thank you for all of the lovely 

Leagrams and good wishes received 

for our 47th wedding Anniversary. 

~Doris & Elliott Leisawitz 

I appreciate everyone for their 

thoughtfulness, and for remembering 

my birthday.  

 ~Louise Zeidman 

Thank you Debbie and David Gold-

berg  for your High Holiday donation. 

~ Kesher Zion Synagogue 

Thank you Gary Mintz for your High 

Holiday donation. 

~ Kesher Zion Synagogue 

Thank you Notes– Condolences 

http://www.kesherzion.org
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TODAH RABAH 

 

   Our warmest thanks are 
extended to those who 

have contributed to the 
following funds: 

 

General Fund: 

In memory of Mark Goldberg      
 ~Joyce Keller                            
 ~Chris Earl                           
 ~Susan L. Engler 

In memory of  Pamela Wolf Friedman 
 ~Sue Wachs                            
 ~Phillip Boger 

In Cantor Wartells honor             
 ~Carol Goldberg                        
 ~Don & Pen Keller 

Mazel Tov to Cantor Wartell in honor 
of his honorary doctoral degree from 
the JTS                                                  
 ~ Debbie & David Goldberg   

In honor of Louise Zeidman’s birth-
day                                              
 ~Louise Zeidman        

Mazel Tov to Beth & Bob Caster on 
the birth of their grandson, Everett 
Shai Caster                              
 ~Solange & Paul Mintz     

Mazel Tov to Jan & Jonathan Simon 
on the birth of their  grandson, Grant 
Benjamin Simon                      
 ~Solange & Paul Mintz     

 

 

Dr. Robert Greenberg         
Scholar-In-Residence            

Program Fund:        

In memory of  Pamela Wolf Friedman 

 ~ Doris & Elliott Leisawitz  
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Shabbat Hanukkah— Adult Education Winter 2022 
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Adult Education Winter 2022 



Contact Us 

Kesher Zion              

Synagogue 

555 Warwick Drive 

Wyomissing, PA 19610 

 Office: (610) 374-1763          

Fax: (610) 927-1763 

kzsecretary@entermail.net     

Visit us on the web at 

www.kesherzion.org 

Office Hours:                

Monday thru Friday  

9:00a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

Affiliated with the United Synagogue of 
Conservative Judaism 

Kevin D. Wartell ……………...………………………………………….......Cantor 

Susan Wilson……...………………………………….………………….....President 

Dr. Jennifer Koosed........................……...…………....Educational Chair 

Betsy & Al Katz…………..…...…………………………………..…..Proofreaders 

Lenore Meyerson…………………….……………………………...……...….Editor 

Call the office for advertising information 

The deadline for submission of articles  for the   

Feb 2022 Bulletin is  Monday, January 10, 2022  

To advertise your business or services  Contact KZ Office: 610-374-1763                                              

Email: kzsecretary@entermail.net 

Yahrzeit Fund 5782  

Yahrzeit Fund 5782 

Each week, KZ sends out reminder cards concern-
ing the yahrzeits of our beloved departed family 
members and accepts donations in their memory. 
All donations are announced in the weekly bulletin 
& announced at Shabbat services. Some members 
find it convenient to pay for all of their yahrzeits 
($5.00 minimum per name) at one time only once 
per year.  Please send your checks made out to 
Kesher Zion Synagogue to Cynthia Balchunas, 
511 Thomas Place Sinking Spring PA 19608 if 
you would like to take advantage of this convenient 
way to remember your loved ones and donate to 
KZ. 

Minyan will be held only on 
the first and third Thursday of 

every month at 7:30pm       
via Zoom 

Check weekly emails and 
website for updates  
www.kesherzion.org  


